BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING – October 25, 2016
Members Present: Dave Forrest, Pete Scolforo, Jonathan Terry, Donald Zukowski & Roger Scheurer, Bob Nason.
Others Present: Chris Pompi, 
 Dave Forrest called the meeting to order at 4:38 pm.
Commitments
None
Abatements
Agenda item was discussed regarding the posting of water/sewer regulation revisions. Changes were made to reflect abatement issues regarding swimming pools.  Regulations will be posted for input on the town website and also in the Berkshire Record.  There will be a public hearing on November 22, 2016 for comments. 
Further information was submitted for a water/sewer abatement application for 80 Davis Street. The Board looked through the additional documentation regarding a swimming pool liner replacement. Jonathan Terry moved to grant the abatement request and Roger Scheurer seconded the application and the vote was unanimous to grant. The homeowners bill will be credited to reflect the abatement amount.
An abatement application was submitted from the 200 Laurel Street.  After reviewing the information submitted, the Board requested that the owner be asked to send in more detailed information regarding the abatement amount.
Water Dept
The Board inquired about how many meters are not reading.  Chris Pompi stated that after the October billing cycle, Mike Towler, head of the Water Department stated that 66 need new readers, 21 of which are new no reads.
Dave Forrest inquired about the repairs to the water plant.  Chris Pompi let the Board know that it had been worked on that day and the epoxy used needed to sit for a week before further information would be known.

Waste Water Dept
None
Highway/Cemetery Dept
An agenda item regarding crosswalks was discussed. Chris Pompi let the board know that the Traffic Commission was involved and there continued to be discussion regarding the crosswalk on West Park Street where the fatality took place. It was decided that with several adjustments, the crosswalk could be brought up to legal standards and replaced. This will be completed within the next few weeks.
Also inquired about were the state funds left from the Tyringham Road Project.  Bob Nason let him know that the credit was being processed.
An inquiry was made regarding High Street paving.  Chris Pompi informed the Board that the project was going well and the work should be finished in the next week.
The Forest Street agenda item was discussed.  Chris Pompi stated that the pothole repair and patching had been completed.  Approximately 240 tons of mix was used at a cost of $15,000.00

The agenda item regarding Abey Court was discussed.  This item will be held until spring when easements can be checked.
Other
None
Executive Session
None.
Minutes
Minutes were accepted from September 27th meeting. All were in favor.
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday November 8, 2016 @ 4:30pm at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 5:40 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Shanon Albee
cc:
 Clerk, & Website
